THE FACTS ABOUT 
CORNELL REALTY’S DEVELOPMENT 
ALONG THE BROOKLYN BOTANIC GARDEN
History

· In 1990, the Brooklyn Botanic Garden (“BBG”) requested that the Department of City Planning (“DCP”) place height restrictions along its eastern perimeter to protect the garden from shadows and visual intrusion.  
· To support their request, BBG provided DCP with the results of a shadow study they’d conducted.
· In 1991, DCP rezoned the area, allowing for more buildable space, but with height limits to prevent out-of-scale development. DCP specifically identified three “soft spots” where 6-7 story height limits were imposed to protect BBG from shadows and maintain its visual integrity.

Cornell Realty Request
· In 2014, Cornell Realty bought several properties within the “soft spot” area, in anticipation of a rezoning that would increase the height limits.  

· In 2016, the de Blasio administration and City Council passed the Mandatory Inclusionary Housing Program (“MIH”) which gave developers a loophole that would allow height limits to be broken if the developer devotes 20%-25% of the building’s volume to affordable housing.  
· In the fall of 2016, Cornell Realty submitted plans to the Department of Buildings (DOB) to build within the 1991 height limits. Then, in November 2016, Cornell re-submitted plans to DCP seeking to rezone 12 lots within the “soft spot” areas to R8x, which would change height limits from 6-7 to 17-18 stories.
Cornell’s Study

· Cornell provided DCP with a new, misleading, shadow study:

·  Their study includes only 4 lots, while the rezoning request is for 12 lots.  
· Their study is based upon 175 ft. tall buildings, when in fact they will be building up to 230 ft by participating in the FRESH and MIH Programs and by placing a 40 ft. bulkhead on top. 

Community Opposition
· Community residents and BBG members/visitors are opposed to this rezoning, because four blocks of high rise development along the perimeter of BBG will not only cast major shadows and have a detrimental effect upon the greenhouses along this side of the garden, but forever damage the visual integrity of the Garden oasis.

· If Cornell is allowed to rezone this area it would set a precedent for other developers to seek similar approval for additional properties alongside the Garden, which would result in a line of buildings triple the size of the existing 2-7 story buildings and render obsolete the height restrictions mandated in 1991. 
WHAT YOU CAN DO TO PROTECT BROOKLYN BOTANIC GARDEN

The City Council must vote on the rezoning action. Other City Council Members typically follow the lead of the local Council Member, so Councilwoman Laurie Cumbo’s vote against the project is crucial. 
· EMAIL Laurie Cumbo’s Legislative Director, Monica Abend, no later than April 23, 2017, at mabend@council.nyc.gov (copy m35@council.nyc.gov) to tell the Councilwoman you oppose the rezoning of Franklin Avenue and ask that a new shadow study be undertaken. 
· SIGN THE PETITION HERE 
· TESTIFY at: 1) the General Board meeting of Community Board 9 on Tuesday, April 25, 2017 at 7pm at 400 Empire Blvd, Brooklyn N.Y.,  during the Public Comment Period and/or at 2) Brooklyn Borough President Eric Adams Hearing on Wednesday, May 3rd at 6:30 PM at Brooklyn Borough Hall. Remarks are limited to three minutes.
· Call (718) 703-3086 for more information.

· Go to www.MTOPP.Org and make a donation.  

